
 
May 24, 2018 

 
 

Honorable Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20543 
 

RE:  Virginia Uranium, Inc. v. Warren, No. 16-1275 
 
Dear Mr. Harris: 
 

Pursuant to Rules 25.5 and 30.4, Petitioners and Respondents in the above-captioned case 
jointly request an extension of time within which to file their respective briefs on the merits.  

 
The Writ of Certiorari was granted in this case on May 21, 2018. Petitioners’ brief is 

currently due on July 5, and Respondents’ brief is due on August 6. Petitioners request a two-week 
extension of the deadline for their brief on the merits, to and including July 19, and Respondents 
request an additional week extension of the deadline for their brief on the merits, to and including 
August 27. Under this proposed extended schedule, Petitioners’ Reply Brief would be due pursuant 
to Rule 25.3 on September 26, which would preserve the possibility that the case could be 
scheduled for the first sitting of the Court’s October 2018 Term. 

 
These extensions are jointly requested both because of the many professional commitments 

of both Petitioners’ and Respondents’ Counsel in other cases, and because of long-scheduled 
vacation plans, over the summer, by Counsel for both parties. 

 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      s/ Charles J. Cooper 
      Charles J. Cooper 
 
      COOPER & KIRK, PLLC 
      Counsel of Record for Petitioners 
 
      s/ Toby J. Heytens 
       Toby J. Heytens 
 
       SOLICITOR GENERAL 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
      Counsel of Record for Respondents 
 

 
 


